MORRISTOWN TOWN COUNCIL
MINUTES
July 10 2024

FIRE STATION TRAINING ROOM

President David Benefiel called the meeting to order, present were Kristi Langkabel, Ralph Henderson,
Tammy Davis, and Larry Tracy. Also present Town Attorney and Clerk Treasurer.

Minutes of the June 26th meeting presented: Council Member Larry Trace made a motion to
approve as written. Council Member Kristi Langkabel seconded the motion. Motion
approved. Vote 3/0

Claims: Council Member Larry Tracy made a motion to approve the claims as presented.
Council Member Ralph Henderson seconded the motion. Motion approved. Vote 5/0

Old Business

Oracio Leon in question to the property at 130 E Main St. Interested in purchasing the property to create
a parking lot for the restaurant he is opening this fall. The appraisal was provided, $40,000. The Town
Council to hold a Special Meeting on July 18 at 6PM to discuss vision of the space and usage.

New Business
Nothing to update.

Legal
Town Attarney is working on mutual aid and interlocal agreement with the Trustee.

Clerk Treasurer
Clerk Treasurer presented a quote from 3 Sons Electric LLC on updating the lighting in the Town Hall
office. A motion was made by Council Member Ralph Henderson and seconded by Council Member

Kristi Langkabel. Vote 5/0

Clerk Treasurer presented information from McGowan insurance Group regarding age requirement to
drive the SUV and Ambulance for the Fire Department. The Council agreed on 18 years old with training
and clean driving record with a motion from Council Member Ralph Henderson and seconded by Council
Member Larry Tracy. Vote 5/0

Police Department
Nothing to update.

Water, Wastewater, Street

The wastewater plant needs a new computer. DELL quote $1600 or Brad Trittipo building a computer
$1300. Council Member Kristi Langkabel made a motion for Brad Trittipo to build the computer and
Council Member Larry Tracy seconded the motion. Vote 5/0



Park
Nothing to update.

MISCELLANEOUS:
Councii Member Tammy Davis is waiting on an update for the Craney building on window/doors

installation.

The Fire Station building has still not been fixed by the company that built it. Contact Runnebohm for a
second opinion on the building and maintenance that needs to be corrected.

ADJOURN:
Council Member Larry Tracy made a motion to adjourn. Council Member Ralph Henderson seconded

the motion. Motion approved. Vote 5/0

Davidﬁgel, residen

Morgan Stratton, Clerk Treasurer
July 10, 2024



